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Proposal Adopted by USA Fencing Board of Directors on October 30, 2022  

 

Transgender and Non-Binary Athlete Policy Motion (Mr. Arias):  

That USA Fencing adopt as stated the USA Fencing Transgender and Non-Binary Athlete Policy 

provided in a separate document (to be attached as Appendix I)  

Rationale: As USA Fencing continues to expand access to the sport of fencing, we recognize the 

importance of creating inclusive and safe spaces that promote equality and fairness for all. As it 

currently stands, the existing transgender policy places considerable limitations that have the 

potential to exclude transgender and non-binary athletes from competing in our sport. 

Additionally, enforcing a nanomole requirement for transgender women (MTF) has the potential 

to exclude persons not intended to be impacted by this policy (i.e., intersex individuals and 

others born with genetic gender deficiencies). The proposed policy, which was developed in 

collaboration with other USA Fencing Staff, members of the DEIB committee, legal counsel and 

medical working groups, leans on the most available scientific data pertaining transgender 

athlete performance broadly. In accordance with our mission to foster a fencing community of 

diversity, equity, inclusion, and belonging, the proposed policy centers fairness in the sport 

while also promoting inclusion of transgender and non-binary athletes.  

 

Second: Lauryn Deluca  

Result: Passed by voice vote 


